
The Borough of Wyre (Off Street Parking Places) Order 2020 

 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN The Council of the Borough of Wyre proposes to make the above Order 
under Sections 32, 33, and 35 of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984 (Act) and Part IV of Schedule 
9 to the Act and the Traffic Management Act 2004 and of all other enabling powers and with the 
consent of the County Council of Lancashire in accordance with Section 39(3) of the Act and after 
consulting the Chief Officer of Police in accordance with Part III of Schedule 9 to the Act, the effect of 
which is to revoke all the orders below and to make the Wyre Borough Council (Off-Street Parking 
Places) Order 2020 to regulate the use of and set the tariff of charges to be made at the Council’s 
off street car parks in the Wyre Borough. 
 
 
The effect of the Order is to: 
 

1) Revoke the following Orders: 
 

Wyre Borough Council (Off-Street Parking Places) and (consolidation) Order 2012 
 

2) Make and enact The Borough of Wyre (Off Street Parking Places) Order 2020; 
 

3) Require that all vehicles display a permit or Pay and Display ticket during a charging period at 
those car parks where charges are payable; 

 
4) Introduce parking charges for all Blue Badge holders on all Pay & Display car parks within the 

Borough. 
 

5) Increase charges for Resident Parking Permits to £30.00 for a fixed two year period and 
increase the time permitted to park from 2 hours to 3 hours. 

 
6) Notify all resident Parking Permit holders that all permits issued before 01 April 2018 will no 

longer be permitted on all Wyre Council Pay & Display car parks. 
 

7) Introduce a number of enforcement provisions on Barton Square car park Knott End and 
Station Road car park Poulton-le-Fylde within the Order to prevent car park misuse including: 
requiring spaces designated for a certain class of use to only be used for that class, all users 
to park within a designated space, stipulated time restrictions. 
 

8) Change the name of Hardhorn Road car park, Poulton-le-Fylde to Wheatsheaf Way car park, 
to reflect the new road through the car park. 

 
 
A copy of the proposed Order and Statement of Reasons may be inspected only online at 
www.wyre.gov.uk. 
 
Any person wishing to object to or make representations concerning the proposals should make them 
in writing specifying the grounds on which they are made and send them to the Legal Services 
Manager at the address below or by email to mailroom@wyre.gov.uk clearly marked Off Street Car 
Parking objection by 24th April 2020. 
  
Dated 3rd April 2020 
 
M. Grimshaw, Legal Services Manager  
Civic Centre, Breck Road, Poulton-le-Fylde.  FY6 7PU 
 
 

mailto:mailroom@wyre.gov.uk

